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SAN LUIS OBISPO COUNTY 
FLOOD CONTROL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

ZONE 9 ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
  
Location: 919 Palm, Conference Room #1                                    Wednesday, February 8, 2017  
Corner of Palm and Morro Streets 1:30 – 3:30 pm       

 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

1) Introductions and Roll Call 

2) Public Comments 

3) Review Meeting Minutes – December 14, 2016  Scott Duffield 

4) SLO County Real-Time Water Data Presentation Ray Dienzo 

5) Creek Maintenance Updates City of SLO 

6) Mid Higuera Project Updates  City of SLO 

7) Consider Endorsement of Mid Higuera Project Supplemental EIR Keith Miller 

8) Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (SGMA) Updates  Scott Duffield 

9) Future Meeting Agenda Items All 
 
 

Next Meeting: Wed, April 12, 2017 at the City of SLO, 919 Palm Conference Room #1 
 

 

Purpose of the Committee: 
           To advise the County Board of Supervisors concerning all policy decisions relating to Zone 9.  

To determine the needs, desires and financial capabilities of property owners in Zone 9 and 
to recommend specific programs to alleviate and control flood damage with recognition of 
the ecological and aesthetic values of the programs. 

Excerpts from By-laws dated 2002 



2017 Regular Meeting Schedule

Website:

For any questions, please contact:

County of San Luis Obispo Department of  Public Works
County Government Center, Room 206
San Luis Obispo, CA 93408

Scott Duffield, Zone 9 Secretary
sduffield@co.slo.ca.us
(805) 788-2316

Zone 9 Advisory Committee

https://www.slocountywater.org/site/Flood%20Control%20and%20Water%20Conserva
tion%20District%20Zones/ZONE%209/

San Luis Obispo County Flood Control and Water Conservation District

January February 8 March
City of San Luis Obispo 

919 Palm St, San Luis Obispo 
Conference Room #1
1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

No MeetingNo Meeting

April 12 May June 14

July August 9

City of San Luis Obispo 
919 Palm St, San Luis Obispo 

Conference Room #1
1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

No Meeting

City of San Luis Obispo 
919 Palm St, San Luis Obispo 

Conference Room #1
1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

September

No Meeting

City of San Luis Obispo 
919 Palm St, San Luis Obispo 

Conference Room #1
1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

No Meeting

October 11 November December 13
City of San Luis Obispo 

919 Palm St, San Luis Obispo 
Conference Room #1
1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

No Meeting

City of San Luis Obispo 
919 Palm St, San Luis Obispo 

Conference Room #1
1:30 PM to 3:30 PM
City Work Plan (Budget)

Update Membership if applicable
Next year calendar
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SAN LUIS OBISPO COUNTY 
FLOOD CONTROL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 

ZONE 9 ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Draft Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, December 14, 2016 
 

Attendance as follows: 
Members Present: Christine Mulholland, David Romero (Alternate), Manny Guzman, 
Wayne Peterson, Kaila Dettman; Quorum present.  
Others Present: Scott Duffield - County of SLO; Freddy Otte, Bob Hill, Matt Horn - City of 
SLO; Jon Hall -  Land Conservancy; Paula Richter - RWQCB 
 
Meeting called to order at 1:30 pm 

 
1) Introductions – Introductions were made. 
 
2) Public Comments – None. 

 
3) Committee Officers Election/Appointments – A motion was made that Wayne 

Peterson continue as Chairperson; motion was seconded and approved 
unanimously.  A motion was made that Matt Horn be elected as Vice Chairperson; 
motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  A motion was made that Scott 
Duffield be appointed as the Secretary; motion was seconded and approved 
unanimously. 

 
4) Committee Membership Status – Scott Duffield reviewed the current membership 

and terms.  It was noted that the City Council member and alternate, and two of the 
three County At-large member’s terms will expire at the end of this year.  The City 
Clerk has been in contact with the County and will forward the new City Council 
member information once they are appointed.  Member Dettman indicated she will 
apply to continue as a County At-large member.  Jon Hall has applied to be and will 
be recommended as the alternate.  Scott will reach out to Janet Andrews to inquire 
about her interest in continuing as the other County At-large member whose term 
will also expire at the end of this year. 

 
5) Review Meeting Minutes August 10, 2016 and October 12, 2016 – The meeting 

minutes for the August 10, 2016 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to 
approve the minutes without correction, motion was seconded and approved 
unanimously.  The meeting minutes for the October 12, 2016 meeting were 
reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes without correction, motion 
was seconded and approved unanimously.  A motion was also made to approve the 
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June 8, 2016 meeting minutes that were previously received and filed due to not 
having a quorum at the time of receipt.  The motion was seconded and approved 
unanimously. 

 
6) Information regarding Crowd Hydrology -  Crowd Hydrology is a citizen science 

program sponsored by the Central Coast Salmon Enhancement.  Freddy Otte 
reported briefly on this item and stated that there is a current effort to install a 
monitoring station in the Mission Plaza area, and a potential future effort at a 
Pennington Creek location.   

 
7) Creek Maintenance Updates – Freddy Otte and Bob Hill reported on general creek 

maintenance and stated the annual tree program is underway with work in Perfumo 
and San Luis Obispo creeks. The subject of trees falling in and across creeks on 
private property was discussed.  The Committee expressed that this situation could 
become a bigger issue if those trees impact the creek with flooding, erosion, etc. and 
requested that the City consider the private property responsibility and access.  The 
City will re-engage the City Attorney’s office for the legality of accessing private 
property, financial implications, etc. and report back to the Committee at the next 
meeting.  Jon Hall gave an update of the arundo removal program and led a general 
discussion about creek maintenance and non-native blackberry vegetation within 
the creeks.        

 
8) Mid-Higuera Project Update – Matt Horn and Manny Guzman reported on this item.  

A contract amendment for the design engineer is in process.  The plans are currently 
at 30% design.  The comment period for the EIR has closed.  Christine Mulholland 
stated that there could be cooperative watershed management opportunities 
available to help with funding for the project.  The Committee was also interested in 
the process for finalizing the EIR; Committee endorsement, City Council approval, 
Board of Supervisor’s approval, etc.  Endorsement by the Committee will be on the 
agenda for the February meeting and Keith Miller will also be invited to talk about 
this item. 
 

9) Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (SGMA) Update – Scott Duffield provided 
an update on the efforts to date and stated staff continues to coordinate working 
group and public meetings.  Scott also reported that the Board of Supervisors 
approved the contract with a local firm to perform the groundwater basin 
characterization study for the SLO Valley basin. Staff is targeting the end of 2017 for 
completion of the study which could lead to a groundwater model effort in the 
future.  The County is targeting March 2017 to present the Board of Supervisors with 
another update on SGMA efforts. 

4 of 7



 
10) Work Plan for FY 2017/18 – Matt Horn presented the FY 2017/18 work plan request 

(budget request) that the City will then submit to the County.  The work plan request 
included $93,000 for general creek maintenance, $102,000 for silt removal projects, 
and $226,000 for the Mid-Higuera Bypass project.  There was discussion and the 
Committee recommended that the channel tree removal line item portion of the 
general creek maintenance ($20,000) be amended to $40,000.  This was the only 
recommended change.   

 
The total FY 2017/18 work plan request as amended is $441,000.  A motion was 
made to endorse the FY 2017/18 work plan request as amended.  The motion was 
seconded and approved unanimously.   

 
Future Meeting Topics - It was requested by the Committee that the next meeting 
include an item for endorsement of the Mid-Higuera Bypass EIR. 
 
  
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:55 pm 

 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted by Scott Duffield, County Public Works staff 

5 of 7



 

 

TO:  Zone 9 Advisory Committee 
 
FROM: Scott Duffield, Senior Water Resources Engineer 
 
DATE:  February 8, 2017 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item #8 Updates from County 
 
 
GENERAL UPDATES  
The following are important recent updates and/or deadlines related to California Department 
of Water Resources’s (DWR) efforts on SGMA:  
 December 27, 2016 – DWR posted the Final Best Management Practices, includes monitoring 

protocols and monitoring sites, data and reporting standards, SGMA and the GSP 
Regulations. For information and related material please visit: 
http://www.water.ca.gov/groundwater/sgm/bmps.cfm 

 December 27, 2016 - DWR posted the Interim Update of Bulletin 118 with the revised basin 
boundaries. An addendum to Interim Update 2016 is expected to be released in Spring 2017, 
which will include a reassessment of the statewide basin prioritizations. Another basin 
boundary modification request period may be held in 2018/ 2019 based on demand from 
local agencies and/or GSAs. For more information, please visit: 
http://water.ca.gov/groundwater/bulletin118/b118_2016_data.cfm  

 December 31, 2016 – DWR will post a report on Water Available for Replenishment at: 
http://www.water.ca.gov/groundwater/sgm/wafr.cfm 

County SGMA website - An interactive mapping tool is now available for each medium and high 
priority basin in the county. Residents can verify whether a specific parcel is within a priority basin 
boundary, and, therefore, whether the parcel is subject to SGMA requirements. The website also 
includes other informative materials, such as SGMA fact sheets and recent presentation materials.  
Visit the website to sign up for the County’s SGMA email list, and to visit basin-specific pages at: 
www.slocountywater.org/sgma 
 
Interested stakeholders are encouraged to join the various mailing lists for groundwater basin 
management efforts: 
 

San Luis Obispo County’s SGMA Mailing List 
http://www.slocountywater.org/sgma 

 
California Department of Water Resources (DWR) SGMA Mailing List 
http://www.water.ca.gov/groundwater/sgm/subscribe.cfm 

 
SAN LUIS OBISPO VALLEY BASIN 
Groundwater Sustainable Agency (GSA) Formation Outreach 
The eligible entities under SGMA – the County of San Luis Obispo, City of San Luis Obispo, Golden 
State Water Company, Edna Valley Mutual Water Company - East, Varian Ranch Mutual Water 
Company and Edna Valley Growers Mutual Water Company (San Luis Obispo Valley Groundwater 

6 of 7



 

 

Basin Work Group (SLOVGWB WG)). Currently, no immediate dates have been set for future public 
meetings.  For further basin details please visit the County SGMA website for the San Luis Obispo 
(Edna) Valley:  http://www.slocountywater.org/site/Water%20Resources/SGMA/slovalley 
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